
On Thu, 28 Jul 2022 at 16:38, Information Management Team 
<informationmanagementteam@huttcity.govt.nz> wrote: 

Kia ora Aiden 

  

I refer to your information request of 30 June 2022 asking for information about the disk golf 
facility at Hikoikoi Reserve.  

  

We understand that the disk golf infrastructure was installed by the New Zealand Disk Golf 
Club. 

  

Around September or October 2021, the Hutt City Council’s Reserves Asset Manager was 
approached by the club to install concrete pads. The cost for the concrete pads was around 
$9000 and there was a discussion that the club would contribute half the cost, but this 
arrangement was not followed through with the resignation soon after of the Reserves Asset 
Manager.  

  

There is no other documentation that shows that Hutt City Council had invested in the disk 
golf course.  The Council does maintain the reserve and keeps that area clean and tidy.   

  

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this response. 

Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 

or freephone 0800 802 602. 

  

Please note that this letter may be published on the Council’s website. 

  

Ngā mihi 

Susan Sales 

Ringa Āwhina Tāhūhū ki Te Koromatua | Senior Advisor 

Te Kaunihera o Te Awa Kairangi | Hutt City Council, 30 Laings Road, Private Bag 31912, Lower Hutt 5040, New 
Zealand  
Paetukutuku: www.huttcity.govt.nz 

  






